# Special Town Board Meeting Public Hearing Town of Tuxedo Town Board This meeting was held virtually through WebEx July 20 2020 Page 1 of 2

The Regular Town Board Meeting of the Town of Tuxedo was held on Monday, July 13, 2020 via WebEx, and called to order by Supervisor English at 7:00pm.

A recording of the meeting will be available on the Tuxedo YouTube site.

The meeting was opened by a pledge of allegiance to the flag.

Town Board Members Present:

Ms. Maria May Mr. David McMillen Mr. Jay Reichgott Mrs. Michele Lindsay Mr. Ken English

Councilmember Councilmember

Councilmember Deputy Supervisor Supervisor

Town Board Members Absent:

None

Recording Secretary:

Donna Matthews Town Clerk

## **AGENDA ITEMS:**

# 1.2019 Audited Financial results presented by Cooper Arias, LLP.

Andrew Arias of Cooper Arias LLP, gave a review of the 2019 Audited Financial results of the Town of Tuxedo. The presentation is attached

# **PUBLIC HEARING:**

# The Public Hearing was next called to order on a Consolidated funding Application Grant (CFA)

Deputy Supervisor Lindsay explained that she recently learned the Consolidated Funding process had been delayed due to CoVid-19, since the Public Hearing was already noticed she decided to go ahead with it. Deputy Supervisor Lindsay explained the 2019 CFA focus was to finding parking in the Hamlet Business District. They're applying for funding to expand the Town center study to come up with a plan making the Town more pedestrian friendly. She stated she had received good comments from Economic Development Committees' Town Center Committee. Al Fusco the Town's Engineer will add preliminary drawings pertaining to the vehicle and parking laws changes recently addressed by the Town Board. The Board will keep the Public Hearing open until the next Board meeting on July 27, allowing for residents to add their comments.

Resident Deirdre Murphy asked the amount of the grant. The answer was \$100,000. Last year but will be for a little ore this year.

Resident Jerry Mottola Wondered about the lack of space for parking on Library Road.

Resident Paul Gluck applauded the own for moving forward with this project.

The application is attached.

#### ADJOURNMENT:

RESOLVED, motion made by Supervisor English, seconded by Deputy Supervisor Lindsay to adjourn the meeting at 8:32 pm.

ON ROLL-CALL VOTE:

Councilmember: Councilmember: Maria May Aye David McMillen Aye

Aye

Councilmember: Deputy Supervisor:

Supervisor:

Jay Reichgott

Michele Lindsay Aye Kenneth English Aye

The meeting was adjourned

Audit presentation

**Public Hearing CFA** Grant

Adjournment

Special Town Board Meeting
Public Hearing
Town of Tuxedo Town Board
This meeting was held virtually through WebEx
July 20 2020
Page 2 of 2

Respectively Submitted,

Donna Matthews Town Clerk

Dono Matthews

Town Clerk
Town of Tuxedo